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Update from Planning on the future of the battlefield area:
  
“We are at an early stage in our preparation of LDP2, and the Proposed Plan has not been prepared, therefore I cannot advise you on whether there will be any proposal to build on the battlefield in LDP2.
 
Every planning application is determined in accordance with the development plan, unless material considerations indicate otherwise. The following policies are respect in respect of battlefields:
 
Policy 7 of National Planning Framework 4
 
j) Development proposals affecting nationally important Historic Battlefields will only be supported where they protect and, where appropriate, enhance their cultural significance, key landscape characteristics, physical remains and special qualities.
 
Policy CH5 of the adopted East Lothian Local Development Plan 2018
 
Development within a site listed in the Inventory of Historic Battlefields will not be permitted where it would have a significant adverse effect on the key features of the battlefield, including its key landscape characteristics and special qualities, unless it can be demonstrated that the overall integrity and character of the battlefield area will not be compromised. Any new development supported in such areas must provide appropriate mitigation that conserves or enhances the key features of the battlefield, including through siting, scale, design and landscape treatment and, where relevant, contributes to the understanding of the battle and historic assets, particularly with respect to any archaeological deposits found in situ (See Policy CH4).
 
So, yes, in terms of development plan policy, there is a presumption in favour of protecting our battlefields.”
 
Kind regards
Caroline
 
Caroline Rodgers I Head of Communities I East Lothian Council I email: crodgers@eastlothian.gov.uk I Direct Dial tel. no. 01620 827170 I Mobile No. 07771 943663
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